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REMINDERS 

 Fri 4 June, Teacher 
Only Day—SCHOOL 
CLOSED 

 Mon 7 June, Queen’s 
Birthday—SCHOOL 
CLOSED  

 Fri 10 June, ‘Far 
From Frozen’ Otago 
Museum, Year 5-6 

 Tues 15 June, School 
Swimming Sports, 
Year 4-6 

DEAR PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

NGĀ MIHI NUI KI A KOUTOU KATOA. GREETINGS 
TO YOU ALL. 

Last Wednesday we enjoyed 
welcoming our most recent 
New Entrants to school at our 
Term Two mihi whākatau. A 
group of twenty new students 
were joined by their whānau 
for this special welcome to our 
school, proudly led by our 
Kapa Haka Group and also a growing number of Junior 
School children who supported the Kapa Haka Group 
with our school mōteatea and haka. It was nice to host 
new parents afterwards at morning tea, as part of our 
welcome to school. 



HĀREWA TEAM SKATING 
This week skating has continued for Hārewa Team classes. Feedback from the 
children has been very positive and we have been told that the children have 
definitely demonstrated a growth mindset towards taking on the challenges that ice 
skating provides. Each class has two trips to Alexandra for skating sessions as part 
of our EOTC Winter Sports Programme.  
 

NZ PLAYHOUSE PERFORMANCE 
Yesterday the whole school walked to Cromwell College for the Wellington based 
Playhouse Theatre Group performance of “Rumplestiltskin”. This was another extra
-curricular activity funded by the Activity Donation. We are very grateful to 
Cromwell College for the use of their auditorium. Our lack of space at school makes 
planning for enrichment activities such as these very difficult at present, but with 
the good progress our builders are making on our multipurpose building, it won’t 
be too long before we will be managing activities such as these onsite. 
 
 

THANK YOU SUPPORTING CROMWELL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 Central Lakes Trust for your $5,000 wellbeing grant that has been used to 

subsidise the cost of skating and skiing for every student in the school. 

 Phil Ryan and Cromwell New World for your $500 credit towards costs 

associated with the general running of the school. 
 

NATIONAL YOUNG LEADERS DAY – MONDAY 31ST MAY 
On Monday, twenty two of our Year 6 students travelled to Dunedin on a bus 

shared with Cromwell College Years 7/8 students, to attend the National Young 

Leaders Day. This day is about leadership and has become a highlight for our senior 

leaders in their final year at primary school. The day always features some high 

quality presenters who share different messages about what leadership is all about. 

Speakers this year were: 
 

 CAM CALKOEN – INSPIRATIONAL SPEAKER  
 BROOKE NEAL – OLYMPIAN, SPEAKER, MINDSET & HAUORA COACH 
 SHAY WRIGHT – SOCIAL ENTREPRENEUR, INNOVATOR, FUTURIST AND 

SPEAKER 
 BENNY TIPENE – MUSICIAN AND SUPPORT WORKER 
 

Student voice and photos on page 4. 
 

RIPPA RUGBY FINALS MONDAY 31ST MAY 
Our Year 6 Rippa Rugby Team had an early start on Monday morning as they 
travelled to Dunedin to play in the Otago Primary School Rippa Championships. 
The team played four games with two losses, one win and one draw. Mr Dave and 
Amber Nepe were the coaches for the day and they reported that the team gave it 
their best effort against some very tough opposition. Arrowtown School won all 
three finals with a clean sweep of all age groups competing. Thanks to Dave & 
Amber and all the parents who travelled to Dunedin to support the children at the 
tournament. 

https://camcalkoen.com/
https://www.brookeneal.co.nz/
https://www.shaywright.co.nz/


PAID UNION MEETINGS FOR TEACHERS 
Our teachers who are members of NZEI Te Riu Roa will be attending a paid union 
meeting on either Monday 28th June or Tuesday 29th June. The purpose of these 
meetings is for teachers to discuss the priorities for the renegotiation of their 
collective agreement in 2022. Issues being discussed, such as school staffing levels, 
directly impact on the education of your children. These meetings are a critical 
component of the negotiation process and it is the legal right of all members to 
attend a meeting and have their say. While there will be some impact on the 
usual school programme on the dates listed above, we have adjusted the 
programme to minimise disruption, and the school will remain open. 
 
 

STAFF NEWS 
 Kate Nicholson, release teacher in Ako, is leaving us at Queen’s Birthday 

Weekend to take up a fulltime teaching position at The Terrace School in 
Alexandra. Kate completed her third year teacher training placement in Ako in 
2020 and has been a much valued member of the Ako Team since then. We wish 
Kate all the best for her first fulltime teaching position. 

 

 Ella Cooper has been appointed to the Ako Release Teacher position 
commencing after Queen’s Birthday Weekend. Ella has previously been teaching 
in Wellington and has already become a familiar face around our school, as she 
has been doing some day relief work over the past few weeks. Ella will also be 
covering Rachel Peter’s weekly leadership release in Term 3. 

 

 Danella Smallridge will be Acting Principal in Term 3 while Wendy is away on 
her Principal Sabbatical. The focus of her research project is community 
engagement and Wendy will visit both North and South Island Schools 
gathering data about best practices linked to the home/school partnership. 

 

 Cath McLellan will be working fulltime in Harewa Hub while Danella is 
undertaking her Acting Principal duties during Term 3. 

 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS 
We remind families of the following procedures if the weather is if concern: 
 

 School closure decisions are made in conjunction with Cromwell College and 
Goldfields School. Tony Streeter (Cromwell Bus Controller) makes the decision 
for early or late departures of buses and he contacts the radio station. 

 

 Details of school late starts or closures will be broadcast on More FM 94.3fm or 
531am, as early as possible. 

 

 Details will also available on our school facebook page, school web site 
(www.cromprimary.school.nz) and on our school answer phone (445 0264). 

 

 The school blackboard will provide up to date information about any closures or 
late starts. 

 

 Bus families have already received a newsletter outlining all relevant details and 
also our school bus tree which we will put into operation if we have to organise 
for buses to leave school earlier than usual due to weather. If you have any 
concerns about road or weather conditions, or encounter a problem with the 
school bus in the morning please call Wendy(CPS School Bus Controller) 
directly on 0273931032 or 445 1146. 

 

 Don’t panic! If school is closed during the school day, children who are waiting 
to be collected will be kept safe and warm. 

 

 

http://www.cromprimary.school.nz


‘You’re braver than you believe, stronger than you seem, and smarter than 
you think’   

 
A A Milne 

 It is important that school has up to date information regarding your contact 
details, including address, telephone and mobile. 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Orders are due in Friday 11 June.  Please order online at https://
www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/lucky-book-club/ or via the Scholastic Book Club 
Loop Ap. 
 

NATIONAL YOUNG LEADERS DAY Contd... 
Bright and early (5.50am!!) on Monday the 31st of May, 22 Year 6 students 
travelled to Dunedin for National Young Leaders Day. These students were 
nominated to go because of their leadership and responsibility. We got to the Town 
Hall and our excitement grew. It was packed with students from schools all over 
Otago. The hosts were very funny and entertained us with stories and challenges. 
Jack R got on stage and nodded his head 159 times in a hilarious challenge. We 
heard five different speakers, Cam Calkoen - inspirational speaker and promoter of 
being awesome, Brook Neal - retired black stick hockey player, Georgia - Pōtiki Poi, 
Shay Wright - entrepreneur and Benny Tipene - musician. The day ended with a 
live performance by Benny and we walked out feeling motivated and inspired.  
The whakatauki for the day was Ehara taku toa I te toa takitahi engari he toa 
takitini - My strength is not due to me alone, but to the strength of many. We all 
have a team of people in our lives which help make us stronger - Stronger Together.  
         By Mischa and Pixie  

https://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/lucky-book-club/
https://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/lucky-book-club/


“Iti karearea kahikatea ka taea” 

The smallest falcon can reach the top of 
the tallest tree” 

ON YOUR MARKS—HĀREWA PARENT/WHĀNAU WORKSHOP 
This year the children in the Hārewa team are participating in “On Your Marks”. 
On Your Marks is a fundamental skills programme designed for primary school 
students in Years 0-3. Sport Otago will be running a Parent workshop from 3.30-
4.30pm on Wednesday 23rd June in the Hārewa Hub. We will have a Teacher 
organised to supervise children so that you do not need to arrange childcare for this 
time. Please let your child's classroom teacher know if you will be attending by 
Monday 21st of June. 



 
FINANCES 

 School Costs will be billed to your child’s account.  A 
statement will be sent out monthly that shows the 
items billed and payments made. 

 Please pay by  internet banking (03-1735-0004162-
000). Please put name and what it relates to as the 
reference and/or e-mail Tegan  to advise.  If you are 
unable to pay by internet banking, payment can be 
made by cash or cheque.  Please place  cash/cheque in 
a named envelope and specify what the payment is for 
on the envelope.  The envelope can be given to the 
classroom teacher to come to the office in the purple 
bag.  If dropping the envelope to the office, please put 
envelope in the post-it slot.  We do not have eftpos.   

 We have limited cash, so please endeavour to 
pay the exact amount of cash. 

 You can pay regular amounts to cover costs e.g 
$5 per week if NE-Y2, $10 per week if Y3&4, 
$15 Y5&6.   

 Should you require assistance to meet school costs, 
please contact the principal or Tegan in the office as 
there is assistance that is available. 

UNIFORM 

New Uniform can be purchased from Tanya at 

Metrografix.  Tanya is in the Metrografix office from 9am 

until 2:45 daily.  If uniform is needed outside this time 

please call and arrange a time that suits.   

E-mail: tanya.metrografix@xtra.co.nz, telephone 03 

4454533, cell: 027 6213582. 

House T-shirts are available for $20 

Highlighter Vests can be purchased for $10 each 

Boys School Socks, lovely quality nice dark navy - 

available in twin packs $9.00 per pack (so $4.50 a 

pair). 

School hats with the house colours ($20) - pre-ordering 

available now  

SCHOOL 

LUNCHES… 
 

Heat Ups: 

There will be no 

heat ups until 

further notice. 
 

Subway 

Tuesday:   

Please order and pay 

online.  Visit 

 www.subwayexpress.co.

nz (you will need to 

register if you haven't 

already) and click on the 

School lunch option.  

Choose Cromwell 

Primary School from the 

drop down list.  Choose 

your sub and then work 

down the list to select or 

deselect cheese, salads 

etc.  On the last page is a 

box where you can make 

additional notes (eg..no 

sauce). The subs ALL 

come with sauce by 

default.  You will have to 

do a separate order and 

payment per child.  At 

this stage you can’t order 

school lunches via the 

app. 

 

“Kumi’s Sushi at 

Highlands” 

Fridays: 

Vegetarian or Teriyaki 

Chicken, Tuna & Mayo 

—$6 for 6 pieces or $7 

for 8 pieces.  Please 

order before 9am on 

Fridays via the link on 

our School Facebook 

page. 

 

http://www.subwayexpress.co.nz/
http://www.subwayexpress.co.nz/


COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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